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As you may know from our newsletters Mr 

Knights has worked very hard with the staff at 

The Howard School to develop The Howard 

School House system and Championship.  The 

Events that take place are weekly and are 

wide ranging because we want to ensure that 

it piques the interest of a wide range of       

students and it broadens their enjoyment of 

attending the school.  Our House              

Championship is extensive and the uptake 

from students is very good.  We are really     

excited to announce that one of our parents 

has put forward a prize for our House        

competition and for our Year 11 students.  Mr Fox has made the very kind donation 

of a LG 4K Ultra HD Smart TV.  It certainly has had a positive effect for the Year 11s 

and spurred them on to work hard for Golden Tickets from which one will be 

drawn to win the prize.  

As a school we have made an increasingly concerted effort to allocate as much 

time, effort and funds to rewards and the House Championship.  We want to make 

sure the positive efforts of our hardworking students are rightly acknowledged, 

recognised and as much as possible rewarded.  To continue this we are seeking   

donations in any of the following: Prizes, vouchers or a voluntary contribution     

towards the school House/Rewards scheme from any Parents/Carers or local     

businesses.  It could be a one off donation or even better, Parents/Carers could 

sponsor a Year Group.  If you do have a business or represent one and do choose 

to sponsor a House/Year Group or donate a prize we will advertise your business in 

our weekly newsletter.   

If you would like further information concerning this, please email Mr Knights at 

knightsj@thehowardschool.co.uk  

Thank you.  

Mr Johal 
Headteacher 



We are looking for sponsors of our Year Groups and our various 

House Events to support your child and all students at our school! In           

appreciation of sponsorship, large or small, we will acknowledge 

and, where possible, promote your company across the school’s    

social media platforms (Facebook, Instagram) and in our weekly 

newsletter. 

If you're interested in supporting our fantastic students by sponsoring 

a Year Group or a House Event, please reach out to Mr. Knights at 

knightsj@thehowardschool.co.uk who will be happy to discuss      



With a HUGE thank you to OXDEN FLOORS LTD., our year 11 students are in with a 

chance of winning a 50" LG Ultra HD smart TV at the Golden Ticket raffle at the end 

of the year! 

All they need to do to win this amazing prize donated by Oxden Floors Ltd. is earn 

Golden Tickets in their lessons, put half of it in their House's box in main reception 

and put the other half in their Year 11 LG TV box in main reception! 

The draw will take place in their year 11 leavers' assembly in term 6! 

Good luck to you all and once again, a huge thank you to Oxden Floors Ltd for 

their very generous donation! 

http://oxden-floors.co.uk/ - Professional suppliers and installers of high quality     

flooring. 

Oxden Floors Ltd are one of the UK’s leading contract flooring specialists. Their rich 

near-40 year history brings a high level of professionalism, service and technical 

ability to every project they are involved with, and they are well respected within 

the industry. 

They can supply and install an extensive range of high quality floor coverings for  

Industrial and Commercial        

applications. Their friendly,     

competent flooring team can   

offer advice and assistance to  

ensure the correct floor covering 

is used in the environment in 

which it is to be laid. 

Family values are core to their 

professional team, and this is      

reflected in the service they     

provide. They always go the ex-

tra mile to ensure customers' 

flooring project is delivered and 

installed on time. Every time. 

 



https://fundraise.cancerresearchuk.org/page/matthews-giving-page-2782  

“Thanks for visiting my fundraising page. I’m running 62 miles in 

March to help raise money for Cancer Research UK. Please 

show your support and help fund life-saving research by         

donating to my page. In June of 2022, my mum was diagnosed 

with a blood cancer called Multiple Myeloma. I am doing this 

run to help raise awareness for this life threatening condition 

and to help others understand just how serious it is. During the 

last 18 months of seeing my mum go 

through her treatments, it’s inspired 

me to do as much as I can to help 

move forward the progress of      

stopping this horrible disease.” 

PLEASE DONATE WHAT YOU 
CAN BY CLICKING THE LINK 

BELOW  :)  

https://fundraise.cancerresearchuk.org/page/matthews-giving-page-2782


 

Ramadan Mubarak!  As the blessed month of Ramadan begins, we embark on a journey of       

reflection, gratitude, and spiritual growth. During this sacred time, Muslims around the world 

observe fasting from dawn till dusk, engage in prayer, and extend acts of kindness and charity to 

those in need.  Ramadan is not just about abstaining from food and drink; it's a time to cleanse 

the soul, cultivate empathy, and strengthen bonds with family and community. It's a month of 

self-discipline, selflessness, and self-discovery.  Let us embrace the beauty of Ramadan and strive 

to embody its values of compassion, generosity, and forgiveness throughout the year. May this 

month bring peace, blessings, and joy to all.   Ramadan Mubarak to you and your loved ones! 



Incredible news from our Year 8 rugby team!          

Yesterday, The Howard School dominated the       

annual Swale rugby competition, aiming to defend 

their title from their earlier victory. And guess what? 

They did it AGAIN! With impressive wins of 7-1, 4-1, 

and a stunning 10-0, the boys showed their strength 

and    determination throughout. But it all came 

down to the final showdown against Queen           

Elizabeth's - both teams hungry for the win. In a nail-biting match, our boys    

delivered, securing a fantastic 4-0 victory and reclaiming the championship 

trophy! Huge congratulations to the entire team for their outstanding            

performance and for once again bringing home the title! Let's keep the        

celebrations going! 



 

Another fantastic week for our Year 7 football 

team!  On Tuesday, we secured a thrilling 2-1    

victory against Rainham Mark Grammar School 

with incredible goals from Fletcher and Kailon!  

And on Wednesday, we continued our winning 

streak with a resounding 5-0 triumph against 

Thomas Aveling, with goals scored by Fletcher, 

Jack, Luc, Connor, and Kailon!  Our Year 7s are 

absolutely on fire this season, having played 7 

matches and emerged victorious in all, scoring an impressive 40 goals while 

conceding just 3!  Keep up the phenomenal work, team! Let's keep the          

momentum going! 

This week, our 6th form chemists      

investigated the redox reactions of 

iron involve. This investigation studies 

the transfer of electrons between iron 

atoms or ions and other substances. 

Iron can undergo oxidation (loss of 

electrons) to form iron ions with a 

higher oxidation state or reduction 

(gain of electrons) to form iron ions 

with a lower oxidation state. These  

reactions are fundamental in various 

industrial processes, such as the     

rusting of iron and the production of 

steel.  



“Good Morning,  
 

Yesterday I attended a 

performance of Life of Pi 

at the Churchill Theatre 

in Bromley.  I was sat at 

the end of row H with 

my Mum,  

 

I’m sure there were times when their interest was lost but at no time did they mess 

around and showed respect to others watching the show around them. A couple 

of names I overheard were Kieran and Jake but all the boys in the first 5/6 seats of 

row G were extremely well behaved. Nowadays, people are very quick to          

complain about teenagers but, being the parent of teenagers, I wanted to praise 

the boys behaviour – the school and their parents should be very proud of them.   
 

Kind Regards  

Georgina” 

PRAISE FOR OUR    

STUDENTS 

behind a group of Year 10 boys from The  

Howard School. I would like to say how well 

behaved and polite the boys were both to us 

and their teachers.  They spoke to their    

teachers with great affection and respect 

which was completely reciprocated by the 

teachers.  On many     occasions the boys 

turned round to chat to us about the show 

and their studies – both to us and a couple   

sitting next to us.  





 

Last week, our courageous Year 

7 and 8 students embarked on 

an adventure of resilience and 

creativity during MEBP’s K’Nex 

competition - a testament to our 

school’s commitment to STEM 

(Science, Technology, Engineer-

ing, and Mathematics) educa-

tion!   

A group of students, armed with K’Nex pieces and fuelled by imagination, 

took on the challenge of constructing structures to guide a precious bottle 

of water down and back up a challenging wire. However, setbacks were 

inevitable. K’Nex creations fell apart, structures crumbled, and spirits mo-

mentarily wavered. But in those moments of difficulty, our students showed 

incredible resilience. They picked up the pieces, both figuratively and liter-

ally, and rebuilt their designs with even greater determination!   

As the competition progressed, so did the challenges. From tackling uphill 

ascents with motor-powered contraptions to pushing the limits of carrying 

capacity and speed, each task demanded adaptability and persever-

ance.  

Through hands-on challenges like the K’Nex competition, our students de-

velop critical thinking, problem-solving, and teamwork abilities, preparing 

them for future success in STEM-related 

fields.  

Congratulations to all participants for 

showcasing remarkable resilience, cre-

ativity, and teamwork throughout the 

competition. Your ability to overcome 

challenges speaks volumes about your 

character and determination!  







 

 

Have a concern  
about a student? 

Need some help or advice?  People you can talk to: 

Pastoral Manager 

Ms. McComas 

Deputy Safeguarding Lead 

Deputy Head Teacher 

Mr. Green 

Safeguarding Lead 

Assistant Head Teacher SENCo 

Mrs. Deakin 

Deputy Safeguarding Lead 

Senior Head of Year  

Ms. Ali 

Safeguarding Officer 

 

Mrs. Parish 

Safeguarding Officer 

Senior Head of Year  

Mr. Longe 

Safeguarding Officer 

Visitors: please email greens@thehowardschool.co.uk 

Howard School Staff: report on our internal reporting system 

Students: contact any member of the safeguarding team 

01634 388765 | www.thehoward-that.org.uk | office@thehowardschool.co.uk 

Have a concern you would like to raise or discuss? 



 

Mr. J Johal - Head of School 

johalj@thehowardschool.co.uk 

 

Mr. J Knights - Rewards Lead 

knightsj@thehowardschool.co.uk 

 

 


